UMPS MEETING MINUTES  
October 13, 2011
The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by President Rhonda Gross.

There was a motion to approve the minutes of the September 8, 2011 meeting as written, it was seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Gloria Grabarczyk left this report: the first California payments have been received and deposited. All fundraising money from Buy Seasons has been recorded in the student accounts. Student’s account statements should be sent out in the next few weeks, so parents will know where their account stands. The homecoming dinner proceeds have not yet been put into student accounts. There was a transfer of $1,821.65 from student accounts to the general operating fund. This was money left in student accounts from graduating seniors and students no longer in the music program. By January 2012, we will know whether there is any money from the homecoming dinner to offset the price of the final trip payment.
 There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s report dated 10/7/11 as corrected. There was a second and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports
Mrs. Egger reported the singing of the National Anthem at the Homecoming Game was a huge success. The Chamber choir dresses have been approved by Administration and ordered. All money is coming from the school to pay for the dresses. The dresses should be in by the end of next week, and then they will need to be hemmed. Anyone interested in being the ‘go to' person with respect to the dresses, please contact Mrs. Egger. The dresses will debut at the Winter Concert. The dresses are school property and in the future more dresses may need to be purchased depending on the number of students in the choir. Parents should not be shy about thanking Mr. Cady for the funds for the dresses.
Mr. Hull was at the debut of his new song and couldn’t be at the meeting. There was no orchestra report.
Mrs. Umhoefer reported homecoming was an all around success. The energy and spirit by the band was great. This weekend the marching band will perform at the WSMA competition in Whitewater. The band’s performance time is 11:45 am and we will leave Whitewater about 4:30 pm. Students are encouraged to bring food with them.
The Jazz Ensemble started rehearsals this week. They have one month to learn their music for their first concert. All bands will receive their concert music this coming Monday.

New Business:

Community Days: Boston Store Community Day coupon books are available for sale for $5 with a $10 inside each coupon booklet. The $5 price is all profit and will go directly into your student account. Community Days are November 11th and 12th.
Old Business:  
Homecoming Dinner: Thank you to Patti Wrobel for all the hard work she put in to make the homecoming fundraising dinner a success. We served 377 people, with 415 tickets presold. There was 100 hotdog served. There are still 11 containers of chili frozen in the cafeteria freezer. These need to be taken home by students and kept frozen until the Craft Fair. Students can talk to Mrs. Umhoefer and pick a container up after school. The bill from the cafeteria was only $137. It was suggested that next year there be a “to go” container.
California Trip 2012:  The trip will take 164 people from Franklin to California next April. The cost has gone down $50 from $1250 to $1200, as the number of people going is higher than number used to estimate the original cost. The last payment will be $450 instead of $500. The group will be seeing the musical “Billy Elliott” instead of going to hear the Philharmonic. The second payment will be due on December 9th, but student account statements will be given out before then. Packets with information will go home, as students will need to supply the school with copies of their school ID or if the student is over 18 with a State ID or Driver’s License as we will be flying with Southwest Airlines. There will be a Google Document that we can access from home with regard to the ID. Paperwork on health insurance information will also be coming soon.
Craft Fair: There are Craft Fair sign-up sheets at the side table (if you already signed up you don’t need to re-sign-up) and students are more than welcome to help out. Help is needed Friday, November 11th starting at 4:00 pm until 9:00 pm to help set up the cafeteria and to help crafters bring in their wares. Still need some committee chair people. There are binders with all of the information needed to run your area. Right now there are 25 booths still available, but we are hopeful all booths will be full. There are some signs up around Franklin advertising the Craft Fair and more will go up soon. The new signs were free as Rhonda works at a place that makes signs. It was decided that the advertisement in the Journal/Sentinel should be run the week of the event. It is free to run advertisement on Craig’s List and the Rummage Finder. It will also be on the district website.
Fundraising Ideas: Some parents feel that having music department spirit wear is a good idea. Also, a parent brought up that decals for the music department would be a good fundraising idea. The directors said that they will look into both ideas.
There was a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:43 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy Minshall
